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MINUTES    4#5*#./#6$78th9$:;:7$ $$7:<=;$>0$ ?@@0AB#.C*#$

MEETING CALLED BY: D6E$0&**$0123(-9$%&'()*+$,--#./)+$>6#-1F#2*$
MINUTES ASSEMBLED BY:  Keri Stevenson, Faculty Assembly Secretary  
FACULTY ATTENDEES:  Antoinette Abeyta, John Burke, Chris Chavez, Neysa Cox, 

Alok Dhital, Christopher Dyer, Robert Encinio, Jim Fisk, 
Corine Gonzales, Bruce Gjeltema, Yi-Wen Huang, Ann 
Jarvis, Hasani Jayasinghe, Tom Kaus, Elroy Kinsel, Carolyn 
Kuchera, Carmela Lanza, L.D. Lovett, Jonathan Lumibao, 
Elvira Martin, Aretha Matt, Andrew McFeaters, Roseanna 
McGinn, Matt Mingus, Cecille Perales, Jon Saatvedt, Kelley 
Schukar, Kristian Simcox, Chad Smith, Cecilia Stafford, 
Keri Stevenson, Lora Stone, Kristi Wilson, Gayle 
Woodcock, and John Zimmerman.   
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Dr. Mingus announced that Ms. Cecilia Stafford is retiring; he asked for a round of applause for her 
great work, and thanked her. Ms. Stafford replied with gratitude and expressed her enjoyment of 
having been Library Director for UNM-Gallup.  
 
Dr. Mingus then discussed the letter to he had sent to the Provost’s office about the lack of a 
vaccination mandate for high school students. The Provost had received it and responded. HED, PED, 
the Provost, and Chancellor Malm plan to lobby Dr. Scrase to write a letter to the governor that
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One Assembly member had thought that all online faculty have to take EBPTO, but Dr. Mingus said 
that requirement was for RASI. EBPTO is currently mandatory for online MAX faculty only. EBPTO 
is also not just about constructing a course shell, but is an in-depth six-to eight week course. 
 
Other faculty who had taken the course voiced their approval of it. It has assignments and activities 
every week, and it would be possible to do it during the academic year. Canvas training would start 
with EBPTO in the spring. One faculty member asked if the Dean had been referring to this course, and 
Dr. Mingus agreed that he had been, but added that the Albuquerque campus wasn’t allowing even 
Gallup faculty who had undergone the EBPTO training to teach online MAX courses. One Assembly 
member speculated that Gallup is competing with Albuquerque for online students.  
 
The next question was whether branch campus faculty would have access to an approved instructional 
designer in the future. Dr. Mingus replied that the matter is complicated. Albuquerque had spent their 
CARES Act money on hiring instructional designers, and thought the branches should do the same. 
UNM-Gallup chose not to do this. Dr. Mingus thought that an even better solution would have been for 
the branch campuses to collectively hire instructional designers who would work for all four, but 
obviously, this did not happen.  
 
Another faculty member asked if there was any kind of fee individual faculty members would have to 
pay for EBPTO, which would mean the Assembly should not support making it mandatory. Dr. Mingus 
said there was none, since UNM-Gallup covers it. However, he was most interested in what the 
Assembly thought would be a good incentive to take the training, such as stipends or course releases. 
 
One faculty member who had constructed a course shell for UNM-Albuquerque in the past said they 
had received a $2000 stipend as a developer’s fee, but had to surrender a certain amount of control. Dr. 
Mingus confirmed that currently, UNM-Albuquerque pays faculty $1500 for a course shell, and faculty 
have to give up all property rights to their shell. They do not get to retain those rights. Other Assembly 
members said that that UNM-Valencia and UNM-Taos did pay their faculty in the past to develop 
course shells, but less than Albuquerque had. They favored the idea of giving money for specific kinds 
of courses and training instead. 
 
Another Assembly member added that faculty will need to have their training paid for, and there was 
some confusion as to whether EBPTO would be if UNM-Gallup professors took it. Dr. Mingus assured 
the Assembly that any mandatory training would be paid for by the UNM-Gallup administration. They 
are strongly committed 



As EBPTO is a class that lasts six to eight weeks, said some faculty members in the next part of the 
discussion, a stipend for course development is a useful thing. Dr. Mingus said that this is not the same 
as building course shells with online MAX, and steered the conversation back to incentives to take the 
training. However, others said that incentives do not matter as much as learning how to get student 
engagement online. What should we do for students who don’t have online access at home? We owe it 
to them to get better at online teaching. Dr. Burke planned to bring this issue up at the next Branch 
Campus Council meeting, since professional development tends to be a lower priority at all branches.  
 
Dr. Mingus wrapped up the conversation, and asked Assembly members to contact him or the chair of 
the DLC with other questions.  
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4*6&*#31'$>)&22123$GC..1**##: Dr. Burke thanked Professor Ann Jarvis for providing faculty 
representations to the committee. There will be a meeting soon, because UNM 2040 has not been 
detailed yet, and this needs to be discussed before planning around it. 
 
D1-*&2'#$K#&62123$GC..1**##: Dr. Lanza reported that the committee is working on a proposal that 
will talk about the Teaching and Learning Center they hope to establish at UNM-Gallup.  Every other 
branch has something like this; Taos has an Office of Educational Technology, for example. We are the 
only branch without one. Dr. Lanza said that the Center would need someone who worked specifically 
for instructors.  
$
Dr. Lanza is also concerned that Adobe Creative Cloud is being offered to faculty, but not the training 
to use it. The Center could offer this, along with support to faculty for online teaching. She asked Dr. 
Mingus if the proposal would need to come through the Faculty Assembly; Dr. Mingus agreed that we 
would want that to happen, and that he would be willing to speak to the Chancellor and the Dean in 
support of the proposal.  
 
Dr. Christopher Dyer, who is planning to develop a community outreach center, said that it would help 
with student engagement, and could perhaps be integrated with the Teaching and Learning Center.  
 
,FZ(2'*$%&'()*+$,PP&16-$GC..1**##<$Professor Kristi Wilson, the committee’s chair, said that they 
had met, and they had discussed general possibilities for helping adjuncts on our campus. The main 
idea was for a webpage that would have resources for adjuncts, or possibly creating a recorded Zoom 
session that would allow part-time faculty to do check-ins. Adjuncts need information regarding cars, 
whether they can 
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